Service Date: August 12, 2021



## STATE OF WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. • Lacey, Washington 98503

P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

(360) 664-1160 • TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

August 12, 2021

Kevin Kelly Snohomish County Solid Waste Director 3000 Rockefeller Avenue Everett, WA 99403

RE: Snohomish County Solid Waste Management Plan Cost Assessment Questionnaire TG-210493

Dear Mr. Kelly:

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) has completed its review of the revised cost assessment questionnaire for the preliminary draft of the Snohomish County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan), submitted June 30, 2021.

The cost assessment questionnaire in the 2021-2026 Plan proposes no changes in tip fees at the transfer stations located in Snohomish County. As a result, there will be no rate impact to ratepayers served by regulated solid waste collection companies in Snohomish County at this time.

|                                | 2021   | 2022   | 2023   | 2024   | 2025   | 2026   | Total  |
|--------------------------------|--------|--------|--------|--------|--------|--------|--------|
| <b>Projected Disposal Fees</b> |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Per Ton Disposal Cost          | \$109  | \$109  | \$109  | \$109  | \$109  | \$109  |        |
| Per Ton Increase               | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 |
|                                |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Projected Rate Increases       |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Residential                    |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Monthly rate for one 32-       | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 |
| gallon can per week service    |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Commercial                     |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |
| Monthly rate for one-yard      | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 | \$0.00 |
| per pick up service            |        |        |        |        |        |        |        |

Commission Staff has no further comment on the cost assessment questionnaire. Please direct questions or comments to Scott Sevall at (360) 664-1230 or by email at <a href="mailto:scott.sevall@utc.wa.gov">scott.sevall@utc.wa.gov</a>.

Letter to Kevin Kelly TG-210493 Page 2

Sincerely,

MARK L. JOHNSON Executive Director and Secretary

cc: Ms. Carolyn Bowie, Department of Ecology, Regional Planner and Grant Manager